Minutes

New York Faculty Council Curriculum Committee

Meeting: Oct. 29, 2007

Attendance: Al Ward, Barbara Blumberg, Pat Gloster-Coates, Steven Goldleaf, Bill Offutt, Andriy Danylenko,  Iride Lamartina-Lens, Sangeeta Rao, P. V. Viswanatha, Martin Topol, Dina Taiani, Mary Alberi, and Harold Brown
Call to Order: Al Ward, convener, called the meeting to order at 3:45 p.m.

The first order of business was nomination and election of committee chair or chair(s).  Al Ward, Psychology, and Barbara Blumberg, History, were unanimously elected co-chairs.
Next, Bill Offutt, who is one of the leaders of the Core Learning Outcomes Assessment Initiative, addressed the committee.  Bill Offutt explained that assessment of our core curriculum and eventually of all of Pace’s educational offerings, majors, programs, and schools is required for our self-study report to Middle States and for their impending reaccreditation visit.  The goals of this initiative for 2007-2008 are to encourage and help every department to adopt for its courses that have core designation syllabi that clearly state Learning Outcomes that correspond to the Learning Outcomes of a Strong General Education Program, to have assignments that mesh with these outcomes, and to develop embedded assessment strategies (including the use of checklists or rubrics).  Many questions and much discussion followed Offutt’s report.
Bill Offutt, Harold Brown and others stated that most of the work of the Core Learning Assessment Initiative will be with Dyson because it is the school primarily responsible for delivery of the core.  However, all schools and departments must come up with assessment plans.  In light of how important this work is, Martin Topol suggested that  this committee should ask all schools and departments to send progress reports on assessment to us.  The committee also agreed to discuss assessment further at future meetings.
Next, the FCCC looked at the revised Modern Languages and Cultures major and at the new Russian and Slavic Studies track within it.  (See accompanying documents.)  Iride Lamartina-Lens presented the modified major and new track.  She explained the student interest in and growing need for such a program.  She reported that both the Dyson Curriculum Committee and the Dean of Dyson have approved these programs.  Lamartina-Lens turned the floor over to her colleague Andriy Danylenko to present the Slavic Studies track in greater detail.  The committee asked both professors questions about the proposals.  When these had been answered, Al Ward asked for a vote on the revised Modern Languages and Cultures major and Slavic Studies track.  The FCCC voted unanimously to recommend to Faculty Council that it approve the revised major and the new track within it.
The meeting adjourned at 5:20 p.m.
